
Year 1 Round Up 

What an incredible journey our Year 1 class have had this year! From the 
very start their energy has burst through in every corner of the classroom. 

We’ve worked tirelessly in Phonics, building strong foundations that will 
carry them confidently into the world of reading. Their brilliant class 
worship was a true reflection of their creativity and growing self-belief—it 
was a moment that made us all so proud. 

One of our highlights was the exciting trip to Blackpool! 
They loved the 4D cinema experience, were wowed by 
the Circus acts and braved the trip up to the top of the 
tower. Back in class, snuggle buddies brought comfort 
and joy and we were very eager to have one each day. 
Creativity bloomed when we welcomed parents in for a 
very special art session—what a delight to see you 
working together!  

Bog Babies were born from 
wild ideas and careful hands, 

and our classroom was filled with tiny magical creatures. We 
explored cultures through Jewish food tasting, bravely sampling 
new flavours and learning about traditions in the most delicious 
way. Pancake Day brought giggles and gooey batter-filled fun, 
and the Snow-White pantomime as a big hit, enjoyed by all! 

Autumn saw us harvest apples and whip up 
a dessert together—just one more way our 
class turned learning into hands-on 
learning. The Doubles song became an unforgettable tune, echoing 
through the classroom. With the Rekenrek by their side, our learners 
truly mastered key maths concepts, building confidence with every 
click and count. 

Our Year One classroom has been full of music, drama, and lively 
personalities. We are proud of the progress that has been made. 

You've made this year unforgettable! 

Enjoy your Summer Break. Mrs Lucarelli, Mrs Bamber and Miss Wilson 

Notes for September 

After trialling having PE kits in school this year, staff have given careful consideration and 
now decided that, from September, children will have PE days and will come to school 
dressed in their PE kit for the entire day. These days will be communicated to you in 
September.  



Please note that children only need to bring their coat and reading folders into school. As a 
school we are limited on space and rucksacks and large bags are not necessary. Also, NO 
large water bottles/ Stanley’s due to space within the 
classroom.  

 

 

 

 


